

#### TOWN OF UXBRIDGE

### PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

UXBRIDGE, MASSACHUSETTS 01569

Chairman: Marc Montminy, Chief of Police Benn S. Sherman, Director DPW Frank Tiano, School Superintendent Tom Dion, Fire Chief Steve Sette, Town Manager

### **MEETING MINUTES**

**MEETING DATE:** 

February 18th, 2020

**MEETING LOCATION:** 

Uxbridge Police Department, 275 Douglas Street

#### **COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:**

Marc Montminy

Chief of Police

Tom Dion

Deputy Fire Chief

Frank Tiano

School Superintendent

Steve Sette

Town Manager

Benn Sherman

**DPW Director** 

### OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Michael Baril

Police/Fire radio frequencies

## REC'D UXB TOWN CLERK 2020 MAR 19 AM8:38

#### I. CALL TO ORDER

It being 9:06 am, the meeting being properly posted, duly called and a quorum being present, the meeting was called to order by Chairman, Marc Montminy.

## II. OLD BUSINESS

### A. Approval of Minutes:

a.) January 21st. 2020

\*\*\* Motion by Steve Sette, to accept the minutes of the January 21st 2020 Public Safety Meeting (with amendment). Seconded by Frank Tiano. Motion carried 5-0.

## B. Key Access to Town Property - Update

No update by Chief Dion or Benn Sherman. It was decided that Chief Montminy will try and get ahold of the key stock manufacturer and try and get a supply of key blanks.

#### C. Stop Sign request near Dr. Swiderski's Office

It was decided that signage would be deployed in the spring to ease the crossing issue and that DPW would look for a funding opportunity to make a permanent change. The general opinion is that the current pedestrian crossing was put in place after study and analysis, and we should not change it without revisiting that analysis or repeating it.

#### D. Potential radio frequency access:

Chief Montminy updated the committee. He has spoken to our radio vendor as well as Off. Fisk who has particular knowledge in this arena. Mr. Baril was present as well to speak on the topic. All believe we should move forward. An update will be provided at the next meeting.



# III. NEW BUSINESS

### A. Nestor complaint regarding Crosswalk

Ms. Lori Nestor complained that the crosswalk at Linwood and East Hartford Ave. is unsafe since motorists do not stop or slow at this intersection for pedestrians. It was agreed that Chief Montminy would respond to the complaint for the town and would provide additional enforcement. Follow-up at next meeting.

#### IV. ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 9:55 am.

Motion – Benn Sherman Seconded – Marc Montminy Motion carried 5-0

Minutes respectfully submitted by Marc Montminy.  Minutes approved by Public Safety Committee Date Approved:	
Marc Montminy, Chair	Benn Sherman
Tom Dion	Frank Tiano
	Steve Sette

Approved by all - roll call taken. Meeting he be dectronicly.